
City of Tekoa

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

For February 1, 2021
Remote meeting
I. CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Troy Wilson called the remote meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.  Council members present at the meeting were Wilson, Alyssa Heagy, Roy Schulz, Wendy Sienknecht, BJ Sperber and Dave Tysz. Clerk/Treasurer Kynda Browning, Whitney Bloom, Fletchers, Micki Harnois, Matt Morkert, Jennifer Olson, and Danika Williams were also in attendance.
II. PROFESSIONAL CONSULTATION: Matt Morkert talked to the council about the upgrades we will be required to do to the sewer plant.  He said they are anticipating the cost will be 8 to 11 million for the total upgrade.               

Jennifer Olson was in attendance and talked about the Healthy Tekoa Coalition. 
III. COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE: There were none.
IV. CORRESPONDENCE: There was none.
V. OLD BUSINESS:

A.  CRIME COMMITTEE: Alyssa Heagy said she is resigning from the crime committee.  
Mayor Wilson said he will contact Mike Bogenreif.

B.  LETTER TO RAILROAD: John Jaeger made changes to the letter but asked that the 
council postpone sending it to the railroad until they can sit down together to revise it.

C.  EMERGENCY ALERT SYSTEM: Wendy Sienknecht read a letter to the council with the 
information she gathered about the different emergency alert systems.  After discussion, Wendy 
Sienknecht made a motion to contract with K-12 for the emergency alert system for the city.  
Dave Tysz seconded the motion. Mayor Wilson said he worked with Intrado for years and 
they are a good company.  Alyssa Heagy said she thinks we should go with Intrado, because they 
are guaranteeing the price for three years. There was discussion. All the council members voted 
yes.

VI. NEW BUSINESS:

A.  PUBLIC MEETING FOR CRITICAL AREAS ORDINANCE:  Mayor Wilson opened 
the public hearing. Dave Tysz said he opposes it and told the council what his concerns are. BJ 
Sperber made a motion to approve the Critical Areas Ordinance No. 861 as presented.  Alyssa 
Heagy seconded the motion; Alyssa Heagy, BJ Sperber and Roy Schulz voted yes. Dave Tysz 
and Wendy Sienknecht voted no; the motion passed. Mayor Wilson closed the public hearing. 

B.  PARKING IN DOWNTOWN AREA: Wendy Sienknecht said there are concerns about the 
parking downtown. She said it would be great if we could purchase property from the old Dorsey 
building for people to park. There was discussion. The mayor will review the parking ordinance 
and we will talk about it at the next council meeting. 
C.  CREDIT CARD FOR ELIZA EVANS-TEAGUE: Mayor Wilson asked the council to consider getting a credit card for Eliza Evans-Teague for $2000. Roy Schulz made a motion to approve a credit card for Eliza Evans-Teague for $2000.  Alyssa Heagy seconded the motion; all council members voted yes.
D.  RESOLUTION FOR SEPA CHECKLIST: Browning asked the council to approve the SEPA checklist for the trail as presented. Alyssa Heagy made a motion to approve the SEPA checklist for the trail.  BJ Sperber seconded the motion; all council members voted yes.  
E.  .09 GRANT:  Browning asked the council if they have suggestions for the .09 grant application. Wendy Sienknecht suggested purchasing the parking lot.  It was discussed that it can't be used to purchase property. There was discussion. The mayor asked the council to come up with ideas for the March meeting.
Dave Tysz left the meeting at this time.


Whitney Bloom was in attendance to ask the council for an extension to start building her 
house on her property and allow her to remain in her trailer until it is built.  She is 
connected to 
water, power and sewer.  She moved onto the property in October. She will come 
back in April 
and tell the council about her progress.
VII.
REPORTS: 


A.  MAYOR’S REPORT: Mayor Wilson said he had a request for Kynda Browning to send the agenda items to the council on Wednesdays.  

John Jaeger asked about closing the yard waste pile. Mayor Wilson said it is closed until spring. It is a problem because Dave Tysz is not allowed to burn.  He asked the council for their opinion. Wendy Sienknecht said it should stay closed because it is so large.  Alyssa Heagy suggested it be open the third Saturday of the month. Roy Schulz said that closing it will not help, because people will dump if they are going to dump. He asked the council to think about it for a month, and we will put it on the March agenda.

Mayor Wilson asked if we can give Eliza Evans-Teague two-weeks of vacation instead of one. After discussion, Roy Schulz made a motion to start Eliza Evans-Teague with two weeks of vacation. Alyssa Heagy seconded the motion; all council members voted yes, except Wendy Sienknecht voted no.

B.   CLERK/TREASURER REPORT: The clerk asked the council if they would like 
  to have only one meeting at the first of March. Alyssa Heagy made a motion to have one
  meeting on Monday, March 1, 2021. Roy Schulz seconded the motion; all council
  members voted yes, except Wendy Sienknecht voted no.


Browning asked the council to approve applying for the AWC RMSA Loss Control Grant for 

 $5000 to replace sidewalks that are deteriorated.  Roy Schulz made a motion to approve
 the AWC Loss Control Grant for $5000 for sidewalk replacement, and we will match it
 with $5000 from the street levy money. Alyssa Heagy seconded the motion; all council

 members voted yes.
  C.  COUNCIL REPORTS: 

 ~BJ Sperber said we need to acknowledge the work the guys did repairing the

  water line on Main Street.  He said they do a great job and they are appreciated.
  ~Wendy Sienknecht wants to thank Mike Bogenreif for helping with moving vehicles
  from the railroad right-of-way.
  ~Alyssa Heagy said the community garden is going well so far and anyone is

  welcome to help.
  D.  COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE: Lydia Fletcher said the county is looking 
  for input on their 20-year plan, and the information is on the county web page. 

IX.
CONSENT AGENDA:
A. January 4, 2021, MEETING MINUTES: Roy Schulz made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 4, 2021, meeting as presented. Alyssa Heagy seconded the motion; all council members voted yes.
B. APPROVE BILLS FOR PAYMENT: Roy Schulz made a motion to pay EFT payroll checks and check number 15017 through 15027 in the amount of $17,977.92 and EFT check and check number 15028 through 15049, 15058 and 15059, in the amount of $52,251.72 as presented for December 31, 2020, and EFT payroll checks and check numbers 15055 and 15056 in the amount of $7,997.81 and check number 15050 through 15054 and 15059 through 15064 in the amount of $55,660.50. Alyssa Heagy seconded the motion; all council members voted yes.  

X.
ADJOURNMENT: Roy Schulz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 P.M. Alyssa Heagy seconded the motion; all council members voted yes.        
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